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Growth-Inducement:  The proposed project would increase the number of jobs available in the 
region on a temporary basis during construction and on a long-term basis during facility 
operations. The EIR will summarize the employment projection for the proposed project and the 
resultant potential for growth. 

 
Alternatives:  Project Scoping is conducted to develop the scope and content of the information 
to be included and analyzed in the EIR. Alternatives to the proposed project will be developed in 
consultation with City of Pittsburg staff. Public input will be considered during the development 
of these alternatives. In addition to the No Project Alternative, the EIR will evaluate feasible 
alternatives to the proposed project that can reduce significant impacts of the proposed project.   
 
PUBLIC SCOPING MEETING 
 

A scoping meeting open to the public will be held to receive public comments and suggestions 
on the project. At this meeting, staff will give a brief presentation of the EIR process and will 
take public comment on the proposed EIR. The scoping meeting will be open to the public and 
held at the following location: 
  

DATE: August 4, 2011 
TIME: 6:00 p.m. 

LOCATION: Pittsburg City Hall, 65 Civic Avenue, Pittsburg, CA 94565  
 
The purpose of the EIR is to provide information about potential significant physical 
environmental impacts of the proposed project, to identify possible ways to minimize those 
significant impacts, and to describe and analyze possible alternatives to the proposed project if 
potential significant impacts are identified. Preparation of an NOP or EIR does not indicate a 
decision by the City to approve or disapprove the project. However, prior to making any such 
decision, the City Council must review and consider the information contained in the EIR. 
 
Written comments on the scope of the WesPac Pittsburg Energy Infrastructure Project and EIR 
are welcome. Please submit comments by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, August 26, 2011. Written 
comments should be sent to Kristin Vahl, Project Planner, at 65 Civic Avenue, Pittsburg, CA 
94565 or via email at kvahl@ci.pittsburg.ca.us or via fax at 925-252-4814. 
  
If you have any questions concerning the environmental review of the proposed project, please 
contact Kristin Vahl at (925) 252-6941; however, please note that comments on the Draft EIR 
cannot be accepted over the phone.  To be considered during preparation of the EIR, comments 
must be received in writing by the deadline identified above. 
 




